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Issue 4  Weekly Information Bulletin     Date: Friday 1 October 2021 

Catholic Life - This year 's theme is based on the Parable of the Sower (Matthew 13)  
Termly theme: Excellence (hard soil) 

Termly SJW values - Attentive and Discerning 
 

Dear Lord, provide me with the strength to focus on things I can change, to manifest my dreams, and help me to develop 
faith in myself to become the best version of me. Amen 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

Virtual Open Evening – Please visit our website and look at the videos to find out more about our 

Catholic Life and Curriculum at Saint John Wall Catholic School. Click here to view the videos. 

School Tours – Parents of Year 6 pupils are invited to visit our school for a tour. Please ring the 

school to book a tour. 

https://www.sjw.bham.sch.uk/page/?title=Virtual+Open+Evening&pid=143
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Catholic Life 

‘Others fell on rich soil and produced their crop, some a 

hundredfold, some sixty, some thirty. Listen,  

anyone who has ears!’ 

Matthew 13:8-9 

Our theme for this year is focusing on the Parable of the Sower, 

one of Jesus’ most well known parables. Each term we will focus 

on a different section of the parable to encourage our pupils to 

think about how they can apply it to their daily life. We will also 

be linking this to EAR and our SJW Values. 

Autumn Term – Excellence (hard soil) - Attentive and 

Discerning 

Spring Term – Achievement (rocky soil) – Learned and Wise 

Summer Term – Respect (thorny soil) – Compassionate and 

Loving 

As you can see, this term we are focusing on ‘Excellence’ and 

the ‘hard soil’. We want pupils to focus on being the best they 

can be and listening carefully to what God is calling them to be. 

The birds on the hard soil in the parable, represent the times 

where we do not listen to God or others. God speaks to us but 

our ears and minds are sometimes closed to listening.   

We are asking our pupils to be attentive and discerning this 

term. Attentive: paying close attention. Discerning: showing 

good judgement.  This will help them to hear and respond to 

what God is calling them to be.   

By Mr Lloyd-Price 
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• Year 10 Assessment Week 
Monday 11 October – Friday 15 October 

• Covid contingency planning: Remote learning preparation afternoon. School closes at 12.30 for Year 8, 9, 10 and 
11 pupils. They should go home and access lesson 4 on Teams. There are separate arrangements for Year 7 pupils. 
Year 7 parents will be invited in to school to learn about using Teams and remote learning. More details to follow.   
Wednesday 20 October 

• Cultural Heritage Day – wear a traditional outfit or an item of traditional clothing that represents your culture.  
Thursday 21 October 

• INSET Day – School closed to pupils. Pupils should access form time via Teams as part of our covid contingency 
planning checks.  
Friday 22 October 

• Half Term  
Friday 21 October (after form time on teams) – Friday 29 October 

• Year 11 Mock 1 Examinations 
Monday 1 November – Friday 5 November 

 

Parents’ Evenings and Afternoons 

• Year 11 Parents’ Evening & targeted Year 10 pupils - Thursday 18 November 2021- 4.00pm – 6.00pm   

• Year 7 & Year 9 Parents’ Afternoon & targeted Year 8 pupils - Wednesday 15 December 2021 - 1.00pm – 4.00pm 

 
 

Important Dates to Note 

Parent Governor Vacancy 
 
Do you want to support the school's Governors to continue raising standards at Saint John Wall? 
Do you want to contribute to the school's strategic vision and aims? 
Do you want to help monitor the school's progress with providing the best education for all pupils who attend? 
 
Are you able to volunteer 2 hours per term? 
Are you a good listener? 
Are you good at asking challenging questions about the school's aims? 
Are you able to think about how the school provides education to all pupils? 
 
If you can answer yes to some of the questions above, and would like to find out more, please contact Miss Marston 
using the enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk email address. 
 
The deadline for parents to indicate an interest is Wednesday 13 October 2021. 
 
Elections will take place if there are more than two suitable interested parents. 
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Head of Year Messages 

Head of Year 11 Messages 
 
Hello Year 11, it has been a challenging start to your final 
year! So far, I have really enjoyed getting to know you all and 
working with you and helping you through your final year at 
Saint John Wall. I am also pleased that we have announced 
our Prefect team. Next week there will be some exciting 
developments, we will be planning your duty points, 
planning reading sessions with you and a younger pupil, and 
finally we will be planning and raising money for our Prom!! 
If you have any ideas about how we can raise money, you can 
email me or pop into the Year 11 office. Those of you who 
were unfortunately not selected or didn't apply you can still 
send through any suggestions.  
 
By Miss Fox-Roberts  
 
Good afternoon, I am excited about what this year will bring 
you for you as a year group! I am optimistic that collectively 
you can achieve great things. However, in order for anything 
great to happen on your educational journey, there need to 
be some sacrifices made. You have been issued with your 
examination booklets and I trust that you are making every 
effort to complete the homework set by your teachers to the 
best of your ability. These booklets will put you in a great 
position leading up to Mock 1 to achieve great results and 
give you the confidence to keep on progressing. The 
roadmap of this year is in your forms for you to have a look 
at, which I would advise you to periodically check so you can 
be proactive throughout the year, methodically planning 
your next steps. Please make use of T2 as some of you 
already have, as this room has been made available for you 
exclusively for the purposes of revision and study. I am 
confident that providing you put in the work, the future will 
be bright. If there is anything you need, do not hesitate to 
come to the office and seek assistance and I will be happy to 
help in whatever way I can.  
 
By Mr Brooks 

 

Head of Year 9 Message 
 
You have made a good start to the new academic year, and 
it has been nice to speak with you on our playground and in 
your lessons.  We still must remain vigilant and act in a 
sensible way to keep everyone safe and I can proudly say you 
are attentive in following guidelines and rules.  Please 
continue to follow and adjust to our school procedures as we 
enter the autumn period, and we can pass this period 
together, if we all play our part.      

 

Please always continue to be in full school uniform, and have 
appropriate outdoor coats, and have all your equipment with 
you for lessons.  Overall, I am satisfied, but I believe we can 
improve in our outdoor behaviour and going to lessons 
promptly. 
   
I look forward to our work in October, including for Black 
History Month.    
     
By Mr Hussain 
 

Head of Year 8 Message 
 
Great work and dedication by Year 8 this term! This can be 
shown in the many, many positives they are receiving for 
various reasons and in many lessons. They have shown that 
they can be attentive and discerning in their studies. I am 
impressed at the level of maturity Year 8 have shown 
supporting our new Year 7 pupils around the school to help 
them get to their lessons.  

 
A reminder for Year 8 as the weather is getting colder, please 
can you make sure pupils are wearing a comfortable winter 
coat to school especially with the level of rain we have been 
having. This week our focus has been Excellence this can be 
shown through many forms in our school for our pupils either 
through Saints League, Uniform and Attendance as well as 
how we can treat members of our community. 

 
We will be starting Black History Month from Monday 4 
October which will involve pupils taking part in many 
activities throughout the month. As we are a diverse school 
it is important to celebrate and recognise people from all 
walks of life who have made a difference. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As always look after yourselves and stay safe. 
 
By Mrs Chand 
 

 

If you are late for 1 minute every day you attend school - 
 

• Over 1 year you miss 3 hours 12 minutes of school time! 

• Over 5 years you miss 15 hours 48 minutes of school 
time! 

 

 

If you are late for 5 minutes every day you attend school -  
 

• Over 1 year you miss 3 days 18 hours worth of school 
time! 

• Over 5 years you miss 16 ½ days worth of school time! 
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Head of Year Messages 

Head of Year 7 Message 
 
We have had a great start to our new school year. I have been 

very impressed with the exemplary attitude and behaviour 

of our Year 7 pupils after what has been a very trying 18 

months for everyone. It was wonderful to welcome so many 

parents for our Form Tutor meet and greets in September.  I 

know that our Form Tutor team really appreciated meeting 

you all face to face and getting to know your child further. It 

is really important that we continue to keep our lines of 

communication open, so if you do need to speak to school 

about your child, please call the school office and we will 

arrange for a return call or book a meeting.  

A date for your diary: Wednesday 20 October - Year 7 will 

have an early finish of 12.45pm in order to develop their skills 

on Microsoft Team’s and home learning. More details will be 

coming to you via a letter and here on our school newsletter 

from next week.  

Safety on the way to and from school.  

Can I please remind pupils and parents the importance of 

keeping safe when coming to and from school. The roads 

around the school are very busy throughout the day. Please 

ensure that you have good visibility when crossing the road 

and have no distractions to hand such as mobile phones. If a 

pupil has not been collected by 3.15pm, they will be asked to 

go to the school Library to wait for a parent there.  

Kooth.com is an online service provided for FREE by 

Birmingham City Council for pupils aged 11+ to encourage 

good mental health and wellbeing. Once logged in you will 

be able to access additional support, speak to people you 

own age and chat to counsellors about how you are feeling. 

It’s good to talk! Please follow the link below and get 

registered: 

www.kooth.com   

 

Alton Castle are leading a retreat from 

Friday 5 November until Sunday 7 

November for all pupils over the age of 

Year 5+ within the Birmingham Diocese. 

For more information please visit 

https://www.kenelmyouthtrust.org.uk/f

earless.html 

As we approach our fifth week in school together I would like 

to set Year 7 a special challenge! 

Can you meet the three goals 

below by the end of this half 

term? Let’s try our best, and 

see Mrs Ellis if you manage to 

complete the challenges. 

Goal number 1: Learn my timetable for the week 

To help me achieve this, I will:  

1. _______________________________________________ 
 

2. _______________________________________________ 
 

3. _______________________________________________ 

Goal number 2: Learn the routes to take to get to each of my 

lessons 

To help me achieve this, I will:  

1. _____________________________________________ 
 

2. _____________________________________________ 
 

3. _____________________________________________ 

Goal number 3: Complete a piece of development homework 

from the school website 

To help me achieve this, I will:  

1. ____________________________________________ 
 

2. ____________________________________________ 
 

3. _____________________________________________

___ 

All pupils who complete the challenge will be entered into 

a prize draw held on the last week of the half term! 

By Mrs Ellis 

http://www.kooth.com/
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Head of Year 10 Message 
 
It has been a varied start to the year. Some of you have 
shown how grown up you now are being in upper school and 
others have had not such a good start. Our theme this term 
is Excellence and we have had several Collective Worships on 
this and how we can incorporate it into your day-to-day 
workings at SJW.  
I would like over the next few weeks for you to think about 
these collective worships and how you are going to make 
changes to your behaviour to ensure you are one of those 
who is Excellent.  
I would like to say a big well done to those House Captains in 

Year 10 for giving up break times to sell cakes for the Coffee 

morning. Your time and efforts to ensure the rest of the 

school had enough cake as well as raising money has been 

noted and you conducted yourself in a very mature way. 

I would also like to say thank you to everyone for ensuring 

their uniform is of the highest standard, as mentioned in 

collective worship, I think we are a year group leading the 

way on this. There are a few who need to remember to tuck 

their shirt in, but the majority are getting it right first time so 

well done. 

Assessment week is creeping closer, and it has been lovely to 
see many of you in the Library at lunch getting in those extra 
study sessions, ensure you are giving yourself a rest, your 
brain will not process your learning if you are over working. 
Try to get that healthy balance between working hard and 
studying but also some down time too. Just remember your 
examination booklets for each of your lesson too, they are 
easy class chart points to pick up! 
 
Finally, as you are now Year 10 you will need to be accessing 

more and more work especially if you are home isolating for 

covid19 reasons. Therefore, it is important for you to tell 

myself or your form tutor if you do not have access to a 

laptop or computer at home even if you were accessing 

lessons on teams using a phone, please let me know because 

as a school we want to make sure you can access the best 

quality of lessons and have the best equipment to complete 

your education! 

I hope you have a fantastic weekend and remember to make 

the right choices and be excellent. 

By Miss Reynolds 

 

Wellbeing: Top Tips 

 

 

 

• Keep healthy, eat lots of vegetables. 
• Go to bed early and get lots of rest. 
• Always wear a coat when it's cold or 

rainy so that you don’t catch a cold. 
• Wash your hands regularly so that 

you don’t catch germs. 
• Listen to your carer giver and take 

your medicine if you are not well to 
get better quickly.  
 
By Ms J Hanson 
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Year 10 Assessment Week Timetable   

w/b 11 October 2021

 

Monday 11 
October Tuesday 12 October 

Wednesday 13 
October 

Thursday 14 
October Friday 15 October 

   Spanish Writing RE English Literature 

A
rt

-A
LL

 D
A

Y
  

9:15 Start   1 Hour 15 mins 1 Hour 50 Mins 

          

          

Break 

 Science Combined Maths French Reading History 
10:45 
Start 1 hour 1 hour 30 Mins 

1 Hour 
1 Hour 15 mins 

  Calculators Calculator iMedia French Writing 

(12-1.15) 
Separate Triple 
Science   1 Hour 1 hour 15 mins 

  1 hour   
Hospitality and 
Catering   

     1 Hour 30 mins   

     Resistant Materials   

     1 hour   

Lunch 

  Geography PE Enterprise Music 
13:45 
Start 1 hour 1 Hour 1 Hour  1 hour 

   Sport   Spanish Reading 

   1 hour   1 hour 

    Performing Arts    Travel & Tourism 

    1hr   45 Mins 
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Stars of the Month

Geography 

Simran Tiwana 10HAB - Excellent start to Year 10 Geography. 
Hasnain Hussain 9JON - Excellent eloquence in his contributions to class discussions. 
Nilasha Kanna 8MCI - Being learned and wise in her structuring of PEEL paragraphs on the 
effects of earthquakes. 
 
By Mr Woodward 

Yuvraj Sidhu 9WIO - Excellent start to GCSE Geography. 
Andrei- Petru Dahorea 10HAB - Being intentional and prophetic upon their return to GCSE 
Geography by showing excellence in his attitude. 
Esaias Stewart 8BAR - Excellent effort and contribution in lesson. 
 
By Mr Cockburn 

Modern Foreign Languages 

Spanish 

Precious Ilori 7PEJ      Success Ihaza 7FOR Francis Idemudia 8TOW   Marwan Khan 8TOW 

By Miss Gosselin 

Pavan Kumar 9OWE - Excellent return to Spanish lessons with great attitude and participation. 
Ayub Gul 8BRK - Excellent return to Spanish lessons with great attitude and participation. 
Erica Fosua Agyemang 7FOR - Being active and curious in Spanish lessons. Brilliant start! 
Julia Moszczynska 10ESM - Being learned and wise by completing work to high standard. 

By Mr Rosellon 

French 

Silvia Nah 7PEJ   Kayden Tran 7PEJ  Kyreese Williams  7FOR  

Deborah Fadola 8BAR Sarah Manu 8MCI Rizwan Hussain 8BRK  

Dhiraj Ram 9WIO Beatrice Tofei 10FOD Zainab Bouterse 11WOO 

For consistently going above and beyond in their MFL lesson. 

By Miss Gosselin 
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Stars of the Month

French 

Teniola Adekunte-Olayiwola 8RES - Being attentive in class when returning to his French lesson 
and showing an excellent attitude to learning to the rest of the class. 
Danyana Henry 9OWE - Excellent contribution and excellent start to Year 9 French lessons. 
Yanis Miguel Nchang 9GOS - Excellent contribution and excellent start to Year 9 French lessons. 
Alex Dovleag 9JON - Excellent contribution and excellent start to Year 9 French lessons. 
Safiya Muhumed 11WOO - Showing perseverance and curiosity in French lessons and 
completing excellent classwork. 
Harsh Kumar 7COB - For completing an outstanding development homework. 

By Miss Gosselin 

EAL 

Ritvik Lal 8BAR - Great work and excellent start to EAL lessons. 

Sheraz M. Begum 8TOW - Being learned and wise by completing work to high standard. 

By Mrs Kawecka 

Maths 

8X3 - Mercedes Johnson  9H1 - Keiron Mokanda 
10F2 - Gabriel-Iulian Potropascu 11F1 - Adnan Tariq 
 
For being Attentive and Discerning in Maths. 

By Mr Hussain 

Music – Year 8 Reggae 

Shoaib Ghalib 8RES Nikita Marsden 8BAR Alexia Caldararu 8TOW 
Michel Frimpong 8BRK Karan Karenga 8TOW Ellie Middleton 8MCI 
Ruth Kidane 8TOW 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
By Mrs Crooks 
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Stars of the Month

English 

Erica Fosua Agyemang 7FOR & Preety Pal 7COB - Excellent effort in completing development 
homeworks. 
Ishmael Clarke 7FOR - Active participation in all English lessons, and lovely presentation in his 
book. 
 
Kelly Odiase 8BAR, Kamron Graham 8MCI & Haidar Ali 8TOW - Excellent participation in all 
English lessons, well done. 
 
Olamide Adekunte-Olayiwola 10PAR - Engaged and working hard in every lesson. 
Brajesh Lal 10HAR - Great effort in his first formative assessment. 
 
Roop Kaur 11SIM - Lovely creative writing and completing extension tasks. 
 
By Mrs Lake 

Michel Frimpong 8BRK - His excellent achievement in classes and producing very detailed, high 
standard work. 
Grace Irwin 8RES - For her excellent participation and contribution in class and to her work. 
 
Darin Diako 1OESM - For his excellent contribution in lessons and writing a high standard piece 
of work for formative assessment. 
Julia Moszczynska 10ESM - For her hard work in lesson and always goes above and beyond in 
her presentation of work that is detailed and shows her understanding during the lesson clear. 
 
Hyab Woldai 11SIM - For her effort in lessons and commitment to the subject in order to 
succeed in her GCSE. 
Mohammad Umar Shaid 11RAT - For his participation and contribution in lessons. 
 
Geremie Ntelo 11SIM - For his hard work and effort during lessons. 
Randul Anton Fernando 11LAK - For his hard work during lessons and participation to helping 
his peers. 
 
By Mrs Bromley 

Gerrard Mendoza 9JOS - Very engaged in lessons and is working hard. 
Ranveer Mall 9JON- Always answering questions and participating in lessons. 
Roland Ofori 10PAR - Working very hard, completing homework to a good standard and 

participates in lessons. 

Geremie Ntelo 11SIM - hardworking and focused. 

By Mrs Mann 
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Stars of the Month

English 

Richard Oye 7PAW  Harsh Kumar 7COB Darryl Djuikouo 7COB     
For huge efforts in their development Homework. 

 
Janelle Ajayi 9OWE - For brilliant efforts in independent study. 
Yuvraj Sidhu 9WIO - Fantastic assessment results. 

 
Natalia Moszcynska 10PAR - For being an advocate for reading. 
Ivie Imadonmwingi 10ESM - Brilliant contributions in class and towards her peers learning. 
 
Class of 11XW English - For a mature and motivated response to revising for their English 
language paper 1. 
 
By Miss Jones 
 

History 

Ruth Nkiambi 10HAR, Jarhle Ingram 10ESM, Ruben Prica 10PAR 

Being intentional and prophetic upon their return to GCSE History by showing excellence in 

their attitude. 

Tanvir Ridwan 9JON - Being active and curious by seeking opportunities to consolidate his 

learning outside of school.  

Abraham White 11WOO - Being learned and wise in his attitude towards revision for mock 1. 

By Miss Lally 

 
Ezekiel Osazemwinde 9GOS - Excellent contribution to class discussion. 
 
Shania-Anne McDermott 8MCI and Denzel Okyei 8MCI - Excellent contributions to class 
discussions. 

 
By Mr John 
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Stars of the Month

Himna Mustafa 10HAR - Being learned and wise by completing some excellent work. 
 
Gerrard Mendoza 9JOS - Being active and curious. What a great start to GCSE History!  
 
Rain Love 10PAR - Excellent attitude and effort in History- keep it up.  

  
By Miss Guest 

  
Rehan Safdar 8TOW - Making an excellent start to Y8 History by being learned and wise.  
 
Francisca Idemudia 8BRK, Jahari Walker- Smith 7PAW and Muhammed Sheraz Rafaqat 
Begum 8TOW - A fantastic start to History. 
 
Mercedes Johnson 8TOW - Excellent development homework. 

 
By Mr McIntosh 
 

Drama 

Kodi Brown 7HAY - For his excellent ideas in response to an injustice stimulus. 
Erika Dovleag 7HAY and Daiana Mancescu 7PAW - For their excellent ideas and leadership 
skills shown during rehearsals. 
 
Sarah Manu 8MCI and Yousma Mustafa 8TOW - For showing great understanding of our new 
topic and working hard in rehearsal. 
 
Jasmeet Kaur 9GOS - For a great start to Drama. 
 
Connie Grant 10HAR - For a great effort toward examination homework and working hard in 
rehearsals. 
 
Zohaib Sheikh 11RAT - For great focus and excellent ideas towards a stimulus to help with 
Component Three. 
 
By Miss Cummings 
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Art 

Well done to two Year 7 pupils who produced art for their 

development homework. They have shown dedication and 

excellent effort. 

By Miss Restauri 

 

By Priya Chem 7PAW 

By Darryll Djuikouo 7COB 

Lifestyle Lessons 

During Lifestyle lessons, Dougal has been helping Year 7s 

litter pick. 

By Mrs Clayton 
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Hospitality and Catering 

Key Stage 4 Hospitality & Catering classes have done really 

well in using their skills and techniques to present a mini 

afternoon tea. Learners produced scones, finger 

sandwiches and jam tarts. They have been thoughtful in 

their creativity and presentation skills.   

By Miss Bibi 

 

Year 9 Hospitality and Catering 

Alexandru Dovleag 9JON & 

Amelia Wrukowska 9GOS 

 

Kyra Mills 9OWE & 

Samra Mohamed 

9JON 

 

Year 10 Hospitality and Catering 

 

Dimitre Vernon 10ESM & 

Shea Fleming 10HAB 

 

Amari Smith 10PAR & 

Chetan Sohal 10FOD 

 

Moses Johnson 10FOD & 
Dylan Cutler 10PAR 

Jennifer Adamova 11SIM 

&  

Aynaz Nojehdehi 11RAT 

 

Mohammed Umar Shaid 

11RAT 

 

Camya Johnson 11SIM  

&  

Tina Nguyen 11LAK 

 

Year 11 Hospitality and Catering 

 

Krystian 

Mendrykiewicz 9OWE 

 



 
 
 
 

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

  Book Reviews 

The Nostradamus Prophecy  

“I read a book called ‘The Nostradamus Prophecy‘ and I would 

give it a rating of 9/10. The best thing about the book, in my 

opinion are the plot twists, which actually get you engaged in the 

reading. The book is about a 13 year old girl named Melisande 

who later in the story goes on a sort of ‘adventure‘ to clear her 

family’s name and to get her father out of prison. Overall, it’s 

interesting, and you don’t know how many times I screamed or 

squealed. Yes, I recommend it, especially to people who like 

history since it’s based on facts about the past of 1560s France.” 

By Sarah Manu 8MCI 

The World of Norm May Need Rebooting 

“This book is a series of books, and it is about a person called 

Norm he has two brothers, grandad, mum and dad, his friend is 

called Mikey he is Mikey’s friend from hen they were young. So, 

the story begins with norm, he likes watching professional bikers, 

he wants to be a mountain biker when he is older his bike is old 

so he plans to get a new one. He stays up all night to look at bikes 

but when he went to his history class he falls asleep because he 

spent all night looking at bikes so he was tired. He gets given a 

punishment exercise after he gets hit by a football and it was by 

someone called Conner, wait he is a football kind of person well 

anyway Norm gets hit then he scored a goal but it actually 

bounced off his head then in the goal but everyone believes he 

scored. Then his bike gets stolen, there is no insurance so the 

bike is gone and granddad helps him. He got another punishment 

exercise so he has 2 and his parents did not know, he had a 

punishment exercise so mum and dad went to parents’ evening 

where they found out. He finds a way to find his bike because 

Norm knew someone who knows someone who might know 

something about the bike, at this point Norm hates football and 

is not good at it at all but Conner thinks he is really good but he 

is not but Norm’s grandpa convinced him to play football…  to be 

continued.” 

By Shoaib Ghalib 8RES 

Oliver Twist 

“We’ve been reading a book named “Oliver Twist” it is about an 

orphan boy who lives in an orphanage. Our review about this 

book is that it is a very interesting book about the mid-19th 

century, it teaches us a lot about how other people lived in the 

Victorian era and how children were treated at that time. We 

loved how courageous Oliver Twist is when he asks for more 

food.” 

By Leah Badhan 10FOD, Robertina Nae 9WIO and Beatrice 

Tofei 10FOD 

 

Reading Club 

Year 7 and 8 pupils have joined the reading club during 

lunchtimes where they can read their Accelerated 

Reader books individually or in groups. Well done to 

everyone who has shown enthusiasm!   

By Mr Mull 

 



 
 
 
 

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House News 

 
 
 
This month has been a busy one for everyone here at Saint 
John Wall, getting settled back into school and hopefully a 
great year! My new House Captains and I have been busy 
having regular meetings about how to make the House 
System here as inclusive and as fun as possible. 
  
On 24th September, we hosted our annual bake sale for 
Macmillan Cancer Support, a charity that raises money to 
support those battling with cancer. It was a great turn out and 
there were many cakes being sold, so many that we carried 
on raising money the following week! 
I am delighted to announce that this year we have raised an 

amazing £332.12!  

 
This is an amazing amount raised and will go a long way to 
support those who need it most. By raising over £203, we 
have been able to pay a Macmillan nurse for the day and £100 
of this amount will also help fund a face to face benefits 
adviser which could help people affected claim money to 
support them through this difficult time.  
 
I want to say a massive thank you to everyone who donated 
cakes before and on the day, to people who donated spare 
change and money towards this charity and of course to 
everyone who bought a cake across the two days. Without 
your support and generosity, we could not have raised this 
amount! 
 
By Miss Cummings 
(House Co-Ordinator) 
 

Comments: 

“During break and lunch time we were selling cakes to raise 

money for Macmillan Cancer Support. We did this for a good 

cause and to raise as much money as possible.” 

By Ivie Imadonmwinyi 10ESM 

“We were raising funds for charity by selling cakes to pupils 

for a charity called Macmillan Cancer Support.” 

By Shea Fleming 10HAB 

“It was a good day for charity and it really pleased me to see 

the eagerness of our peers to donate money by buying cakes.” 

By Asher Rogers 10FOD 
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Highest Earning Pupils – September 2021 

Gandhi 

Francis Idemudia (8TOW)  79 

Laaiba Akhtar (9WIO)  71 

Connie Grant (10HAR)   71 

Monique Smikle (7FOR)  64 

 

John Paul 

Sarah Manu (8MCI)  78 

Rohit Din (9OWE)  71 

Harsh Kumar (7COB)  70 

Sahar Stosray (10ESM)  43 

 

Pankhurst 

Hannah Nyika (8BRK)  82 

Crystabel Owusu (10HAB)  72 

Yanis Miguel Nchang (9G0S) 59 

Kodi Brown (7HAY)  54 

 

Luther King 

Rohan Sehjail (9JOS)  86 

Jalal Aziz (8BAR)   76 

Richard Oye (7PAW)  73 

Leah Badhan (10FOD)  62 

 

Mandela 

Grace Irwin (8RES)  87 

Kerion Mokanda (9GOS)  70 

Maya Borkowska (7PEJ)  63 

Olamide    59 

Adekunte-Olayiwola (10PAR)  

 

Year Group Placings 

Year 7 Year 8 

2nd = Gandhi 2nd = Luther King 

  

1st = Mandela 

5th = John Paul 

4th = Pankhurst 

3rd = Luther King 

1st = Pankhurst 

5th = John Paul 

4th = Gandhi 

3rd = Mandela 
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Year 9 

2nd = Pankhurst 

Year 10 

2nd = Luther King 

Overall School 

Rankings 

2nd = Pankhurst 

  

1st = John Paul 

5th = Gandhi 

4th = Luther King 

3rd = Mandela 

1st = Pankhurst 

5th = John Paul 

4th = Gandhi 

3rd = Mandela 

1st = Luther King 

5th = John Paul 

4th = Gandhi 

3rd = Mandela 
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Geography after-school club! 

When: Tuesdays 3:00-3:45 Starting 28th September 

Where: Room 24 

For: Year 7 and 8 pupils 

Led by: Mr Cockburn 

Refreshments included! 

Documentaries, discussions, quizzes, model making, 

treasure hunts, computers and much more!  

Suggestions are welcome! 
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 Autumn Term Enrichment Activities  
Timothy 4:14 Do not neglect your gift, which was given you through prophecy when the body of elders laid their hands on you. 

 

  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

 Lessons During School  Years 7-9  
Dohl Drums- Mr Matharu  

  

Years 7-9  
Steel Pans- Mr Clarke  

Guitar- Mr Aaron  
Drums- Mr Denver  

Years 7-9  
Key Board- Mr Duffell  

    

  
Lunch Time  

  

      Year 7 & 8  
Engineering- work on your 

class project  
Mr Penfold  

T6  

  

  
After School  

  
3pm-4pm  

  
  
  

  
Year 7 and 8 Football Club  
Mr Brooks & Miss Reynolds  

   

NEW GROUP Starting 
28th Sept  
GeogSoc   

Explore Geography in the 
real world: documentaries, 

quizzes, model making, 
treasure hunts  
Mr Cockburn  

Room 24  
Refreshments included!  

  
  
  
  
  
  

House Competitions  
Specific Year Groups  

Miss Cummings  
  

Year 9 & 10 Football Club -  
Mr Owen / Mr Parekh  

  
  

Year 9 Music Jam Session  
Keyboards, Drums, Guitar,  
Classical, Reggae, Hip Hop, 

Gospel.  
Mrs Crooks/Ms Brooks  

Music room  

  
Saint John Wall School 

Team  
Sports Fixtures  

  
  

Years 7-9 Code Club  
Mr Rathbone  

Room 3  
  

Year 7 –9 Cooking Club  
Miss Bibi  

T1  
  

Year 7 & 8 Drama Club   
Miss Cummings  
Drama Studio  

  
Year 7 – 9 Art Club  

Mrs Restauri  
Room 1  
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